7.4 (a)(b)

Pilon, Janet

Subject: GIC

From: Stephanie Keegan

Sent: February 25, 2025 6:48 PM
To: clerk@hamilton.ca

Subject: GIC

To whom it may concern,

| will get straight to the point. The dump needs to be closed asap.

Here are my experiences as of late. There is a horrendous stench that comes from the dump everyday.

| will not go to any of the businesses that are next to the dump. One of the employees at Starbucks told me their drains
often release a terrible odour.

Also, an ex employee of GFL explained to me how toxic the materials are that are being disposed of. He said that
asbestos is spewing out of little tubes in the ground.

One other thing that | wanted to mention is, Donna Skelly was canvassing my neighbourhood a couple of weeks ago. |
explained to her my concerns about the dump. She claimed that she didn’t know that the dump smells bad in the
winter.??!!

| asked her, if there was a school there would she send her kids to that school. She replied with absolutely not. | also
asked her if she would live in the homes surrounding the dump and she said absolutely not.

She has no idea what those people who live around and work around are dealing with.

| have lived in a very polluted city (outside of Canada) and have never experienced odour like this.

| can’t believe this is Canada. | can’t believe that these criminals (GFL and certain city employees) are getting away with
it.

SK



